
Mayor's Office : Council Agenda Item Request Form
Thisform and supporting documents (ifapplicable) are due the Wednesday

beforethe COWmeeting bynoon.

Date Received

(office use)

Date of Request 10/18/17

Requesting Staff Member Gary Edwards

Requested Council Date October 25, 2017

Topic/Discussion Title Salt Lake County Board of Health name recommendation for new
health department building

Description The Salt Lake County Board ofHealth, during their October 5, 2017,
regularlyscheduled meeting motioned to forward recommendation
for the new health department building in Salt Lake City to the County
Council for discussion.

Requested Action^ Percounty ordinance, request theCouncil to name thenew building.

Presenter(s) Gary Edwards

Time Needed^ 5-10 min

Time Sensitive^ October25, 2017 Council Meeting

Specific Time(s)'* N/A

Contact Name & Phone Gary Edwards, ext. 84117

Pleaseattach the supporting
documentation you plan to provide for
the packets to this form. While not ideal,
if supporting documents are not yet
ready, you can still submit them by 10
am the Friday morning prior to the
COW agenda. Items without
documentation may be taken off for
consideration at that COW meeting.

Mayor or Designee approval: /^
' What you will ask the Council to do (e.g., discussion only, appropriate money, adopt policy/ordinance) - in
specific terms.
^Assumed tobe 10 minutes unless otherwise specified.
^Urgency that the topic toscheduled on the requested date.
If important toschedule ata specific time, list a few preferred times.



fFA SALT LAKE
^COUNTY

HEALTH DEPARTMENT

October 18, 2017

Ben McAdams

Sail Lake County Mayor

Gary L. Edwards, MS
Executive Director

Karen:

Attached please find a notice of recommendation from the Board of Health for the name of the new

health department building currently under construction in Salt Lake City. I am requesting to have the

letter submitted to Mayor McAdams and the County Council for their discussion and final

approval/selection of the new building name during the next available County Council meeting.

Please contact me with any questions.

Thanl^ou,

Qar^dwards, M.S.
(E^utive Director

Karen Crompton

Human Services Division

2001 South State Street Suite S2-600 POBox 144575 Salt Lake City, UT 8411 4 T 385-468-4117 F 385-468-4106 slcoheallh.org



f/y SALT LAKE

.^COUNTY
HEALTH DEPARTMENT

Salt Lake County Board of Health name recommendation for new health department building

During the regularly scheduled and noticed Salt Lake County Board of Health meeting held October 5, 2017, the

Board considered the following as potential names for the health department building currently under

construction in Salt Lake City.

• Salt Lake Public Health Center: This name focuses on the clinic being located in Salt Lake City.

• Downtown Public Health Center: This name focuses on this clinic's location as being centralized in Salt
Lake City.

• Dr. Harry Gibbons Public Health Center: This name follows the precedent set by the Ellis Reynolds Shipp

clinic by naming a health department location after an individual. Dr. Harry Gibbons was appointed
health officer in June 1971 and held the position for twenty-two years, with his office located at the Salt
Lake City public health center.

• Central City Public Health Center: This name is included to encompass both the location of the clinic, as

well as the continued partnership between the health department and Community Health Centers, who
will co-locate in the new facility to provide healthcare services to underserved community residents once
construction is completed.

Comment was received from Health Department employees who will be working in the new building. No other

comment was received.

The Board of Health's recommendation to the Salt Lake County Mayor and Salt Lake County Council is the Salt

Lake Public Health Center. Exterior signage would identify the building as the Salt Lake County Health

Department, Salt Lake Public Health Center.


